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Willow Ridge Civic Association 

www.wrca.info  

From the President’s Desk 

 

        Dear Friends and Neighbors 
 
I would like to take this opportunity to welcome new Board Mem-
bers, Connie Holovics, Jim Cwierly, Debbie Goetz, and Bill VanS-
plunder; thank you for your support!  A special thanks also goes out 
to Neil Cuomo and Cam Hill for their efforts as the WRCA Election 
Committee. 
  
For the past year the Board has been looking for a Junior Recreation 
Coordinator for our children's programs and I'm happy to announce 
that Board Members Dawn Cwierly and Connie Holovics have 
agreed to co-chair these important and popular events, but I would 
be remiss in not acknowledging the work of Patty Daddario as in-
terim Coordinator. 
  
At our December meeting a concern was raised regarding graffiti on 
the bicycle/walking path.  I contacted Bob Anderson Highway Su-
perintendent for the Town of Amherst and he informed me that the 
graffiti was removed last Spring, but has unfortunately re-
turned.  The Town is planning on removing it again this Spring, but 
I'm concerned that if it continues they won't be as agreeable. 
  
As of this writing, the Third Annual Wine Tasting was held at Clas-
sics V on January 28th.  All proceeds will be donated to the Willow 
Ridge Playground Committee and for WRCA Scholarships.  I would 
like to thank those who supported this event, especially Mark Butler 
of Sheridan Plaza Liquors for his time and efforts. 
  
In closing, now that winter has arrived, please make every effort 

to keep your sidewalks clean and fire hydrants clear of snow.   
  
Our next meeting is Tuesday, February 14 @ 7:30 pm at Ellicott 
Creek Fire Hall.*** 
  
Sincerely, 
 

 

***Editor’s Note:  See page 7 for a special announcement, ar-

ranged after this writing, regarding next month’s meeting .       

 

Ed Goetz 
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If a major disaster struck Willow Ridge today, would 
you be prepared?  Learn basic skills to keep your family 
and your neighbors safe with free training from the 
Community Emergency Response Team (CERT).   A 

new class of CERT training begins on Monday, Feb-

ruary 6 from 6 - 9:30 p.m.  It is a seven week course 
which will take place at the 1901 Sweet Home Road, the 

Sweet Home High School complex.  During this multi-
session training course, you'll learn a variety of 
skills to keep you safe in the event of a disaster. 
Those skills include basic first aid, emergency pre-
paredness, fire safety, and more.  To sign up training 
or more information, call Jim at 525-1893 or email  
willow.ridge.cert@gmail.com.  

UFFALOUFFALO 

EHABEHAB 

ROUPROUP 

    Buffalo Rehab Group Physical Therapy, PC   

  
 

  
 
 
  

 
  
  

 “Rehab with Results for >20 years” 
…5 Greater Buffalo locations, including service to… 

  
    Tonawandas/ Wheatfield/                          Amherst/ Clarence/ 
 Grand Island/ Niagara Falls:                             Lockport: 

       213-0772                             568-1251 

www.buffalorehab.com 

  

  

~ specializing in orthopedic/ sports medicine/ vestibular care 
~ also offering: spinal decompression (at PT prices!!!) 
                        : aquatic rehabilitation 
~ call today for an appointment w/ or w/o MD referral 

To Submit Articles for the Wind-in-the-Willows, 
email:  
wiweditor@gmail.com and be sure to put witw in 
the subject box; or place signed articles in porch 
box at 221 North Brier Road.  The deadlines for 
each month are located in the left margin on the 
front page of the newsletter.  

 

Neighborhood News 
Sympathy 

 Friends and 
neighbors on Kaymar 
Drive offer their deepest  
sympathy to Debbie and Michael Hope and their 
sons, Ryan and Devin, on the passing of Debbie’s 
father, Joseph Tramuta on January 4, 2012.  Fam-
ily and friends will surely miss his daily visits to 
the neighborhood.  
 Neighbors on Kaymar Drive extend deep-
est sympathy to the Wherry family on the passing 
of Mary’s father on December 14, 2011.  Am-
brogio “Ross” Musso of Kenmore retired from the 
Canterbury Restaurant where he was the chef.  He 
is survived by his wife, Sophie.  Our thoughts and 
prayers are with Mary, Bryan, and their children, 
Bryan, Stephanie and Brianna. 
 Willow Ridge residents offer their condo-
lences to Cindy and Tony Vizzi and their sons, 
Brandon and Michael, of 534 Kaymar Drive and to 
Cori Starr and her children, Christopher and Julie, 
of 260 Denrose Drive, on the loss of their parents.  
Cindy and Cori’s father passed away on Christmas 
Eve and their mother subsequently, on January 2, 
2012.  John and Judy Starr founded S&E Jewelers 
in 1948 and operated the business together until 
2006 They were married for 61 years.  In addition 
to Cindy and Cori, the Starrs’ have a son, John, 
and two other daughters, Cheryl and Claudine, as 
well as fifteen grandchildren.  We know you will 
find comfort in all the happy memories!  

Be prepared for disasters! 

CERT training beginning now!!  

Willow Ridge Garden Club 
Installation Dinner 
February 8, 2012 

At the 
Italian Village  

804 Wehrle Drive 
Williamsville, NY 

Cocktails 6:00 pm  Dinner 6:30pm 
 

To be installed: 
President—Kathy Massing 

Vice President—Dianne Sippel 
Asst. Vice President—Shirley McGee 

Treasurer—Doris Mohr 
Recording Secretary—Beatrice Morgan 
Corresponding Secretary—Barbara Dow   
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Joseph R. 

Battaglia  
Licensed Real Estate Professional 

voice-mail: (716)743-5610  
e-mail: 
 JoeHasHome4u@aol.com  

“Willow Ridge’s Hardest 

Working Realtor” 

SERENITY YOGA STUDIO 

                   (Tonawandas ~ Amherst Community Yoga Studio)              

           350 Greenhaven Terrace, Suite 1  

            Tonawanda, NY 14150 

             (716) 836-3287 
    

    Spring classes will start:  

   March 1st, ending May 30th. 
 

   Classes Scheduled: 

    Yoga For Beginners One: 
   Monday & Wednesday:  

  8:30 am. - 9:30  & 10:00 am - 11:00 am. 

  

  Yoga For Beginners Two: 

  Tuesday & Thursday:  

  6:30 pm -  7:30 pm. 

 

  Gentle Yoga For Seniors: 

  Tuesday & Thursday:  

  10:00 - 11:00 am. & 3:00 pm - 4:00 pm. 

Yoga For All Ages : 

 Saturday: 10:30 - 11:30 am.   

 

Note: Minimum of 8 Students are 

Required to form the class. 

(Please call after February 6th.) 
  

“Yoga brings expression of movement, music for  

the soul, Uplift your self,.  Is an invitation to 

explore and let go.  Creates harmony and 

inner peace.” 

♥♥♥♥  Good Health is Priceless!♥♥♥♥ 
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Providing Professional Landscaping 
Services for All Seasons 

 
Services include: 

• Landscape Design and Installation 

• Spring & Fall Lawn Clean-Up 

• Tree & Shrub Trimming 

• Landscape Renovation 

• Weekly Lawn Cutting 

• Snow Plowing 
 

Call Frederick Nugent or Rebecca 
Scamurra at 716.731.2287 for a  

Free Estimate! 

Exercise Arthritis Pain AwayExercise Arthritis Pain AwayExercise Arthritis Pain AwayExercise Arthritis Pain Away 

Appropriate exercise can help reduce arthritis pain and stiffness. Winter is 

an especially important time to keep moving. Keep warm and mobile this 

season with the Arthritis Foundation Exercise classes. Learn to exercise 

safely at your ability level with movements designed to increase joint 

flexibility, range of motion and muscle strength. Taught by 

certified instructor, these low cost classes are one hour long 

and include arthritis management tips, along with breathing 

and relaxation techniques for pain management. Participants 

with Independent Health may receive discount. 

Tonawanda:  Arthritis Foundation Exercise Program 

Buffalo Rehab Group, 350 Greenhaven Terrace (former Greenhaven 

Library, near Niagara Falls Blvd/290 junction):  Mondays 1:00-2:00, 

Session of 8 classes January 23 through March 19; (no class 2/20) ; To 

register call Arthritis Foundation at 507-4543 
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Willow Ridge Annual Willow Ridge Annual Willow Ridge Annual Willow Ridge Annual     
Snowflake Dinner DanceSnowflake Dinner DanceSnowflake Dinner DanceSnowflake Dinner Dance    
    MARCH 3rdMARCH 3rdMARCH 3rdMARCH 3rdTHTHTHTH    7pm7pm7pm7pm----12pm12pm12pm12pm    
CLASSICS VCLASSICS VCLASSICS VCLASSICS V    

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 
The Snowflake Dinner Dance is quite a tradition in our neighborhood.  The Dinner Dance is for 
our friends and neighbors to come out and meet and dance the night away.  You can have a full 
table of 10 friends or a partial table with new friends.  For only $70 a couple you get an open bar 
with well drinks and one of the following dinner choices: 

 

 
 

NEW YORK STRIP STEAK   NEW YORK STRIP STEAK   NEW YORK STRIP STEAK   NEW YORK STRIP STEAK       
        12 oz. aged strip loin charbroiled to perfection12 oz. aged strip loin charbroiled to perfection12 oz. aged strip loin charbroiled to perfection12 oz. aged strip loin charbroiled to perfection    

CHICKEN CAPPELLINI CHICKEN CAPPELLINI CHICKEN CAPPELLINI CHICKEN CAPPELLINI     
Seasoned chicken breast served over angel hair pasta withSeasoned chicken breast served over angel hair pasta withSeasoned chicken breast served over angel hair pasta withSeasoned chicken breast served over angel hair pasta with    

scallions, red peppers, artichoke hearts, broccoli, mushroomsscallions, red peppers, artichoke hearts, broccoli, mushroomsscallions, red peppers, artichoke hearts, broccoli, mushroomsscallions, red peppers, artichoke hearts, broccoli, mushrooms    
STUFFED SHRIMP STUFFED SHRIMP STUFFED SHRIMP STUFFED SHRIMP     

Large prawns stuffed w/ lump crab and topped with a mornay sauceLarge prawns stuffed w/ lump crab and topped with a mornay sauceLarge prawns stuffed w/ lump crab and topped with a mornay sauceLarge prawns stuffed w/ lump crab and topped with a mornay sauce    
drizzled with light garlic sauce drizzled with light garlic sauce drizzled with light garlic sauce drizzled with light garlic sauce  

 

FOR TICKET INFO CALL 

CAROL ZAFFRAM 716-913-4980 

inknmore06@gmail.com 

 

 

Relax with an evening out. 

Meet new friends—your neighbors!!  

Enjoy the company of old friends—

also your neighbors!  

Taste fine food and drink. 

You deserve it!   

 

BUSINESS CASUAL DRESS 

$70 A COUPLE FOR DINNER AND 

OPEN BAR 

  

TICKETS MUST BE PURCHASED BY 

February 24th 

  



WRCA Minutes January 10, 2012 

President Ed Goetz called the meeting to 

order at 7:34 p.m. Also present were Vice 

President Karen Tyno, Treasurer Rick 

VonLangen, Board members Debbie Goetz, 

Dawn Cwierley, Carol Zaffram, Connie 

Holovics and James VanSplunder.  Commu-

nity attendees included Jim Neubut, Sue 

Vansplunder, Bill VanSplunder, and John 

Radens.   

President’s Report: Ed Goetz announced 

the names of  four new board members: 

James Cwierley, Connie Holvics, James 

VanSplunder, and Debbie Goetz.  Ed re-

ported that he has contacted the Town of 

Amherst regarding the graffiti on the foot 

bridge.  Once more details are available, he 

will share them with us.  A question was 

raised concerning the signage outside of the 

Adult Galaxy on Niagara Falls Boulevard 

and if the proprietors are meeting local zon-

ing regulations.  Ed will follow up and re-

port back to the committee. Ed also stated 

that he spoke with management at Bench-

mark regarding the property along Chestnut 

Ridge.  Wal-Mart remains responsible for 

the maintenance of their half of that prop-

erty. A postcard is to be mailed to all resi-

dents, both members and non-members, to 

ensure directory information is up to date. 

The committee discussed what information 

will be requested.  Ed will show us a copy 

of the postcard before it is mailed.   

Secretary Minutes: A motion was made by 

Karen Tyno to approve the secretary min-

utes from the December meeting. Dawn 

Cwierley seconded and board approval fol-

lowed.  

Treasurer Report: Rick VonLangen re-

ported no new income for December and 

expenses to be $3,989. The account balance 

is $11,554.  Karen Tyno made a motion to 

approve, seconded by Carol Zaffram and 

board approval was granted.  

Old Business:  Ed noted that with the end-

ing of Patty Daddario’s term on the board, 

the position of Junior Recreation Chair re-

mains open.  Dawn Cwierley and Connie 

Holovics volunteered to take over this com-

mittee which oversees the Easter and Hal-

loween parties.   

Additional committee members are 

needed.  Please contact Dawn at 525-

1893 or Connie at 743-7433 to vol-

unteer.  There is hope to also work 

with the school and other community 

groups to further develop these pro-

jects.   On behalf of Jim Cwierley, 

Dawn shared details to the group 

regarding plans for Community 

Emergency Response Team training.  

Training begins on Monday, Febru-

ary 6 from 6 - 9:30 p.m.  It is a seven 

week course which will take place at 

the 1901 Sweet Home Road, the 

Sweet Home High School complex. 

To sign up training or more informa-

tion, call Jim at 525-1893 or email 

willow.ridge.cert@gmail.com.  

New Business:  On behalf of Cam 

Hill, Advertising Sales Chair, Ed 

opened a discussion regarding how 

to approach advertising and distribu-

tion of the Wind-in-the-Willows.  

Members have stressed that they are 

looking for more content in the publi-

cation and sponsorships have de-

creased.   There was discussion to 

move to an electronic newsletter which 

would reduce our carbon footprint and 

also reduce costs.   

We are seeking feedback from 

members on how to proceed. Look 

for a survey in a future mailing.   

Committee Reports:   Reminder, 

the annual Wine Tasting event will 

take place at Classics 5 on January 

28. The Snowflake Dinner Dance 

will take place at Classics V on 

March 3.    

Adjournment: With no further 

items on the agenda, a motion was 

made by Rick VonLangen and sec-

onded by Connie Holovics to ad-

journ at 8:29 p.m. The next meeting 

is February 14 at the Ellicott Creek 

Fire Hall at 7:30 p.m. All Willow 

Ridge residents are welcome.  

Respectfully Submitted,  

Dawn M. Cwierley.  
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Classified  
 Classified is a service provided for the use of  Willow Ridge Civic Association members free of charge.  Please print or type 

your ad on a full-sized sheet of paper.  Sign your ad (not the envelope) and include your address and phone number.  Classified 

is not to be used for business purposes.   Deliver to 221 N. Brier and place in porch box, or email to wiweditor@gmail.com.    

Moving Sale 

 Golf Clubs, left handed w/bag BN 
$110.00; Woman’s bike, $45.00; 
Boy’s bike,, $30.00; Soloflex w/
attachments, paid $900.00, sell for 
$125.00; barbell weights, 275 lbs., 
curling bar, some collars, $99.00; Ce-
dar chest, solid wood, $90.00; Dorm 
fridge, $25.00; Brass & Glass 4 shelf 
unit, $50.00.  Call 998-5690  

For Rent 
The Native Sun Resort in Lauderdale by the Sea, Florida.  One bedroom, 
2 baths, sleeps up to 6, full kitchen, patio, maid service.  On the beach, 
heated pool, sauna, Jacuzzi, gas grills, laundry, singles tennis court, put-
ting green, shuffleboard on site.  March 31—April 7, 2012 and April 7-
14, 2012.  Will rent one week or two.  $1200.00/wk. To view property 
visit www.nativesunresort.com.  For questions or to rent call 691-9197.    

House For Sale By Owners—  65 Rockdale Dr., Four bedroom, 2 1/2 bath, large living rm, large dining rm, eat 

in kitchen, family rm. with fire place, custom backyard cedar deck with piped gas grill, new roof, new hot water 

heater, 2 furnaces/ zoned, two separate air conditioners/zoned, new hardwood ash foyer floor, all gleaming oak 

hardwood floors through out, maple hardwood floor in kitchen, skylight in kitchen, Corian counter tops in 

kitchen and in half bath, Corian shower in master bedroom, built in side by side sub-zero refrig/freezer 

and Jennair convection and regular oven and range top, all top end oak cabinets in custom kitchen, Windows-

upgraded Anderson or Peachtree through out, gardens designed by Mennes, two car garage, security system, 

vinyl sided and brick exterior, copper wiring and plumbing, full basement, gas or 220 electric hook u p in base-

ment/gas dryer stays. Size: 2140 square feet, Price $214,000. Call 691-8100 Eric   

 

There will be a presentation by a  
representative of  Modern Disposal for 
residents of  Willow Ridge at the next 

 
WRCA Board Meeting 
February 14, 2012 

Ellicott Creek Fire Hall 
7:30 pm 

 
All Welcome! 
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COMECOMECOMECOME  TOGETHER... 

...RIGHT NOWRIGHT NOWRIGHT NOWRIGHT NOW! 

MARCH 3rdTH 7pm-12pm 

CLASSICS V 

See Page 5 for details 


